
      Great Abington Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

An Extra Meeting of Great Abington Parish Council was held on Thursday 8th June 2017, in the meeting room at the Institute, Great Abington.
Those present at the meeting were: Mr Bernie Talbot (Chairman), Miss Louise Patten(arrived during meeting), Mrs Liz Sainsbury, Mrs Gaynor Farrant and Paula Harper (Clerk). 


Meeting started at 6.30pm

19. Apologies were received from Mrs Jane Bowen, Mrs Pennie Zimmern and Stephen Johnson.
Liz Sainsbury declared an interest in item 20 and did not participate in the discussion or decision after she had read out a statement from the Race Director, Ian Sainsbury.

20. Response to email about closing the Pampisford Road for the Abington 10K & Fun Run  on 1st October. At last year’s event the only issue raised was the early closure of Pampisford Road by an over-zealous employee from Avery , who would not allow residents through to the village. In a statement read out from Ian Sainsbury (Race Director) the committee organising the races undertook to station a marshal at this point in the road to ensure the road was only closed from 10.00 until the end of the race which was likely to be 12.00am. 

 Louise Patten arrived at the meeting.
Bernie Talbot proposed the council support the Abington 10k and fun run application for a Highway event closure of Parmpisford Road, which was seconded by Gaynor Farrant and supported by Louise Patten.

21. Select a coach company for the trip to Felixstowe.

Three very similarly priced quotations were received from Mil-Ken, Andrews and Chambers coach companies. Councillors selected Mil-Ken as it offered best value for money- action Clerk to book the coach.

The above was proposed by Gaynor Farrant and seconded by Louise Patten with the support of the other councillors.
22. Request for suggestions from South Cambs. District Council for how section 106 funds from the development on Linton Road could be spent on village facilities.

Section 106 Officer James Fisher had outlined in an email what funding had been secured in respect of section 106 contributions for the Pampisford Road development. The level of funding likely from the Linton Road development if it were approved would be £48,587.19 sports contribution and £22,058.60 for village hall improvements. The developers proposed a small number of play items onsite but an offsite contribution could be secure if the council identified a need.
The Recreation Ground Committee had met earlier during the week to discuss what it would like the funding to be spent on. Louise explained that a pump/BMX track was likely to cost £54,000 with seating and landscaping, but that there was still interest in a zip-wire being installed too, which had not been costed. In addition the play area needed re-fencing (£17,000), a running track around the perimeter of the recreation ground had been suggested, which could be used by walkers too , as well as additional funding to improve/enlarge the multi-sport area( MUGA). The cricket club had asked the committee for funding for practice nets.
The council was keen to ensure that the wording used for the use of the funds for the sports contribution be flexible to allow the contribution to be either for a pump/BMX track with seating area (which is likely to use most of the funds) or a zip-wire, a recreation ground perimeter running track, fencing for the play area, additional funds to improve/enlarge the multi-sport area and for cricket practice nets for the cricket club.

These two options for the £48,587.19 sports contribution were suggested because the pump /BMX track may be difficult to get planning permission for as it is near the church, so having the flexible wording would ensure the funds could be spent on projects that would benefit older children one way or another, as well as other age groups too. 

The funds for improvements to the village hall would be used to rebuild the outdoor decking area that is part of the structure of the village hall.
The above was proposed by Bernie Talbot and seconded by Gaynor Farrant with the support of the other councillors.
Action: Clerk to send the proposed wording to be emailed to the section 106 officer to councillors for comment, before the replying to James Fisher (s. 106 Officer).

23. Response to informal planning proposal for a new children’s nursery building from Granta Park.
Orestis Tzortzoglou (Development Director for Granta Park) had emailed the council asking for an informal response to their provisional plans for a new nursey building next to the amenity building at the back of the car park. Councillors could see no problems with this plan, but would consider the application in full once it had been formally submitted. Action : Bernie Talbot to reply to this enquiry and remind Mr Tzortzoglou of the council’s request for the site to create an additional entrance to reduce the congestion at the roundabout.
Meeting closed at 7.30pm
 

